
 
Oregon Soccer Club Board Meeting Minutes 

Jan 17th, 2013, 7:30 pm   
RCI D101 Community Conference Room 

Present:, Lee Christensen, Mike Bjerke, Marcia Szabados, Kraig Krause, Bryan 
Gruchow, Mark Bennett, John Breitbach, Pete McCombs, Jon Odorico, Steve 
Harvancik, Jim Neidhart, Bob Tolly, and Eric Anderson 
 
Absent: Danny Gildea and Lynn Roemer 
 
Standing Items  

1. Review and Approve – Prior Board Meeting Minutes (All) 
The November minutes were unanimously approved without changes. 
 

2. Presidents Report (Lee) 
Covered in the new business topics 
 

3. Classic Commissioner Update (Kraig) 
Kraig submitted the team placements for Spring.  Terry Gordan is our new 
Challenger contact. 
 

4. Rec. Commissioner Update (Bob) 
No update 
 

5. In-house Commissioners Update 
Steve is getting inquiries to register new players for the Spring season.  Steve 
also needs to recruit another coach for Spring.  Mark would like to form another 
team and will create a flier for the schools to generate interest. 
 
Rookie League will start April 14th.  Eric asked for registration cost guidance 
from the board.  He will need to order more shirts and soccer balls.  The group 
decided to keep the registration fee for Spring the same as last year ($55 for 
Spring only).  U7/U8 for Spring will be the same as last year as well.  We are 
hoping to have registration open within a week or two.  
 



 
Action:  Mike will send Mark the flier template for U8 and under to distribute at 
the schools.  Then, Mike will contact Amy Miller for numbers and permission to 
get them distributed to the schools for grades K thru 2. 
 

6. Referee Update (Bryan) 
Classes start this weekend for referee certification. 
 

7. Financial Report (Marcia) 
The club broke even in 2012.  Marcia analyzed the Rec / Classic / Team / 
Overhead fees and recommended keeping fees the same for 2013, unless there 
are additional costs coming up.  Marcia also recommended keeping the high 
school fees $110.  Motion carried – all in favor. 
The group discussed tryout fees for classic and decided to keep the pre-
registration fee the same ($15), but double the walk-up registration fee to help 
promote pre-registered as much as possible.  The group also considered paying 
on-line via PayPal or via Active, but since they charge additional fees the group 
decided to keep the existing cash payment process.  Motion carried – all in favor 
to keep fees $15 (pre-registration) and $30 (same-day registration) for tryouts 
using the existing payment 

  
8. Team autonomy 

The group discussed how teams should make decisions such as moving up 
levels, player passing, and coach selection.  Different situations will dictate how 
much control the Board should have.  Since teams are represented by the OSC 
the Board needs to be involved in various situations, but in other situations the 
Classic Commissioner can help. 
Action:  Kraig will summarize and distribute an internal policy document to the 
Board to review. 
 

9. Spring tournament (Kraig) 
The club will send teams to the Froedtert tournament in Milwaukee as our Spring 
tournament this year, the weekend of May 3rd.  Marcia volunteered Sue Marsden 
to help get the hotel room blocked. 
 
 
 



 
10. Oregon International Tournament (Marcia) 

A few volunteers have stepped down from their OIT positions.  Lee found a 
tournament director (Courtney Odorico), but we still need 3 additional positions 
filled. 
Marcia drafted an email to the club members for additional volunteers, but it 
hasn’t been sent yet.  She will discuss with the new tournament director, 
Courtney, to determine how best to move forward.  Steve is considering the 
Volunteer coordinator.  Renee Krull will take over Registration.  Trophys and 
Vendor positions are still needed.  We may need a t-shirt coordinator, but it’s not 
clear yet. 
If we decided not to have the tournament we would need to increase soccer fees 
by $20 to off-set the loss of revenue the tournament generates for the club.  We 
should try to continue hosting the tournament to continue the home-town event, 
but we want to get feedback from the club members. 
The group discussed moving the date of the tournament due to Summer 
schedules.  Action: Mike will ask Renee to send her tournament spreadsheet to 
the Board so they can review dates of other tournaments. 
 

11.  WSL Update (Lee) 
WSL has been meeting monthly to improve organization of the new league.  A 
new application has been released.  Other clubs are doing similar things that we 
are by only putting in a couple teams thus far, until the league formation and 
direction is clearer.  When some of the other larger WSL clubs decide what they 
plan to do, we will then need to decide if we would like to be included or not as a 
lot of the teams we normally play may enter the new league and greatly affect 
our league schedules. 
The first play weekend will be April 6/7 as team groups, the weekend before the 
WYSA league starts.  It will be at a central location, a more festival-like setting.  
There will still be flexibility in scheduling.   May 18/19 is the other play weekend.   
June 15/16 is the rain date weekend.  The intent is to play 1 game per day, but is 
somewhat flexible, as well as roster flexibility to match competition-levels.  
Currently the U12B boys (Invasion) and girls team (Thunder) are in this league.  
There will be one more meeting Feb. 17th, which Lee will attend as well. 
 

12. Challenger Trainer for Spring  (Lee) 
We have the 4 BC coaches scheduled to come back.  Danny is scheduled to 
return mid-Feb, the other 3 by mid-March.  Terry would like to attend one of our 



 
board meetings in the future to get to know us.  Challenger fees are increasing 
$500. 
At a Board meeting a few months ago we discussed having a Challenger trainer 
to help the volunteer coaches at U7-U10 levels.  Lee is exploring if we can share 
a trainer with a neighboring community this Spring, and then we can decide if we 
want to continue this model.  Challenger proposed charging the club $65/hr per 
age group, 3 days per week for a group.  The primary club of the trainer would 
need to house the trainer as well.  We could do this, but with 4 housed already 
adding a 5th would get crowded in the current location. 
Several models were discussed:  a) Trainer-led session 1 day and the volunteer 
coach for the games, b) trainer-led 2 days per week and the volunteer coach for 
games, or c) just use the Academy model we have done in the past on Friday 
evenings.  Action: Lee will propose to Challenger that a trainer do a couple 
Academy-type sessions (2 nights a week with 2 sessions per night for 1.5hrs per 
session, over 8 weeks), and to try and get the trainer headquartered within a 
different club initially. 
We need to better educate the volunteer coaches.  Communication to better 
educate the volunteer coaches should come from the club and from the 
commissioners to reinforce that the training sessions for coaches are needed.  
We could create a coaching certification that the volunteer coaches need to 
complete prior to the season.  Action: Bob will work with Danny to organize a 
coach training and have the coaches come to 1 of 3 offered session, as an 
example.  It would also be helpful for the commissioners to attend so they can 
reinforce what is taught to the coaches. 
We also should revive the Friday Academy sessions for players this Spring as 
well. 
 

13. U7 & U8 with Verona  (Lee) 
Verona is still considering their options to have Oregon / Verona games for U7/8 
levels.  Eventually this would be a nice opportunity for the young age groups to 
play different teams, yet still be recreational.  There could be opportunities to do 
this yet and Verona will get back to us when they are more interested. 
 

14. Board Positions / Position re-alignment  (Lee / Bob) 
Lee would like everyone to indicate to him of their Board intentions for next year 
so we can begin recruiting new volunteers to join. 
Kraig may have someone to fill the equipment manager position. 
 



 
Bob suggested re-aligning commissioner positions to U4/6, U7/8, U9/10, a U11 
and up commissioner, and 2 Classic Commissioners (1 for boys and 1 for girls, 
or a lead and assistant Classic commissioner, for example).  This would likely 
need to be reviewed at the AGM in order to change the by-laws.  It was 
suggested to make the by-laws more generic to state we will have 6 
commissioners which the board will decide on a year-to-year basis which 
commissioner levels are needed, depending on the number of players on any 
given year.  This will give us more flexibility to organize and lead age groups 
depending from year to year. 
Lee suggested the board consider these options and discuss at the next 
meeting.  If we need to change the by-laws we need to be prepared prior to the 
AGM. 
 

15. Coach Survey Results (Kraig) 
The coach survey that was sent to the club members is complete.  Kraig will 
send the report to the Board, but if people want to run their own reports he can 
send them the log in details.  Kraig plans to sit down with each coach to go 
through the results with them for their teams. 
 

16. Sample uniforms (Bob) 
In the Fall of 2013 the existing uniforms will be discontinued so we will need to 
get new uniforms (for new teams).  If current teams need new uniforms in the 
Spring they should do this now.  Bob brought samples from Stefan’s to view 
different jersey and short styles.  Bob will send the prices to the group.  The 
group decided to stay with the new version of the existing model we currently 
have (Squadra).  
 

17. Spring Registration (Bob) 
Val Jakusz will be our new Registrar.  Bob will open it registration for U4-6 and 
U7-8 only.  Any additional age groups will need to be manually registered.  Bob 
will work with Val to get her started.  We will try to get registration open soon and 
have it open until approximately the AGM meeting. 
 

18. MAYSA AGM 
Feb 20th is the meeting date for the MAYSA AGM.  Lee may be able to attend 
but can proxy to another board member if he cannot attend. 
 



 
19. OSC AGM 

March 17th at 7pm will be our AGM meeting this year.  We will move the March 
Board meeting up a week (to March 14th) so we have a Board meeting prior to 
the AGM. 
 

20. Skills Academy 
Bryan would like to do this skills academy for U10 and under again in the Spring.  
May 10th will be the deadline for coaches to report to the results to Bryan so the 
pins can be handed out to players before the season ends. 
 

21. Community Rec & Sports List is missing soccer contacts 
Steve will contact the village to get the soccer contacts onto the list. 
 

 
  
 
Next month ítems: 
OSC Planning Session – review proposed mission statements.  Action: Mike will ask 
Lynn to either send them out, or give them to me and I will send them out. 


